Meeting was called to order 6:35 pm

In Attendance: Bruce Bero, Sanja Brewer, Ken Finney, Chuck Jennings, Joe Korpiel, Chuck Stevenson, Gary Thies, Andy Winterbottom and Guest Members; Jon Milledge and Tom Dobyns

Absent: Jim Collins, Rich Halvorson, Eric Ruzius

April minutes were approved by Joe Korpiel and seconded by Ken Finney.

Historian: No report

Treasurer: We ended the month with \$6,437.66. Our autocross income was \$3,790.35 and expenses were \$1,773.98.

Treasurer's report was approved by Andy W. and seconded by Chuck Stevenson.

Membership: This month we have 308 Primary Members, 225 Affiliate Members and 534 Total Members. Joe sent welcome letters to 3 New Members. PCA National is on a membership drive to reach 70,000 members.

Safety: The observation report has been sent for the autocross. Registration for DE has been submitted. We will apply for insurance for the May 17, Santa Ynez Valley Horse & Mission Tour.

Driving: Buttonwillow is ready to proceed on May 9th.

Activities: Chuck Stevenson discussed the upcoming calendar of events. Bruce Berro mentioned that we only have six Porsche entries for the Porsche corral at the Concourse. We would like to see a larger participation of Porsches for this event.

Vice President: Pomar Junction train ride over the grade has been paid. It is on September 6, and the cost will be \$54 for one wine tasting and \$59 for two. When the train returns to SLO, there will be members heading to Cafe Roma for dinner. Coastalaire feedback: No feedback yet from nonboard advertisers.

President: The website is about to be transferred to the new site. When that happens, we will able to host our own site.

A suggestion was made by Ken Finney that we should start our club Facebook. This will be discussed at a later time.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm

Respectfully submitted by: Sanja Brewer